Steve

I am writing to report that just before the Christmas holiday my office received, on behalf of the city, a gift basket that I estimate value of $100.  The contents were varied and as appropriate were distributed to local food banks and to constituents that came to the office seeking services.

The basket was a gift from Montrose Deli. It is not located in the 45th Ward and to my knowledge does not do business with the City of Chicago.

Owen Brugh, the office ethics officer was on vacation until 1/5 and was not aware of the gift.

Thank you and happy new year.

Ald. John Arena

